Finance

UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR

BUREAU OF PENSIONS

WASHINGTON

March 18, 1930.

Mrs. Mary Black Route 1 Bex 103 Hartford, Tennessee.

Dear Madam:

Referring to your communication of the twentieth ultimo, you are advised in the case of John Black, certificate #369,856, that your claim for the pension accrued to the date of the soldier's death inclusive, will be settled in connection with your claim number 1657804, for pension in your own right; a separate application will not be necessary.

Under a provision of the Act of Congress approved May 29, 1928 (copy enclosed) the Veterans Bureau is authorized to make an allowance for the burial of deceased veterans in certain cases and correspondence relative thereto should be addressed to the Director, U. S. Veterans Bureau, this city.

Very truly yours,

EARL D. CHURCH.

Commissioner

Earl DEhurch

WMB.